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  ALL ABOUT CLEEVE COMMITTEE

Denis Burn Chair Denis.Burn@bristol.ac.uk
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Diana Cook Secretary 834621
Steve Molloy Distribution 834412
Elizabeth Vaughan Treasurer e.m.vaughan@icloud.com 07787 781716
Pauline Leverett Graphics 833648
Sarah Cush Member 832059

We are grateful to the volunteers who walk the village monthly to deliver your free copy
Please note articles submitted by individuals do not necessarily represent the views of All About
Cleeve. A full copy of our editorial DISCLAIMER / Committee minutes are available from the Secretary.

CHAIR’S WELCOME

As usual we have an interesting mix of articles and snippets in this month's edition,
ranging from spring flowers to modern day slavery.  We celebrate some fantastic
fundraising for local charities as a result of a successful pancake day lunch and of
course we have valuable gardening advice and ideas and some notices about what's
on in and around Cleeve.  Please continue to suggest and contribute articles and let
us know about local events that might interest the residents of Cleeve.  We are very
open to feedback so do let us know if you feel we should include some different topics.

As I write this, we are enjoying wall-to-wall sunshine, and doesn't it make everything
feel just a little bit better!

Denis Burn

VOLUNTEER SOUGHT TO REVIEW THE ACCOUNTS OF CLEEVE PLAYING
FIELDS

Our playing fields in Cleeve are not owned by the Council but are run by a registered
charity run by Cleeve-based volunteer trustees, chaired by Colin Warren. As a
registered charity, we must file our accounts annually with the Charity Commission.
The accounts are prepared by our Treasurer, an experienced accountant, and it is a
Charity Commission requirement that these accounts are independently reviewed
(checked against supporting paperwork) before filing.

   We are looking for a volunteer to perform these independent reviews - the reviewer
needs to have an understanding of accounting, but does not necessarily need not to
be a qualified accountant. We estimate that the total effort required is around two
days a year. If you think you might be able to help, please contact the Treasurer,
Adam Mantzos, on 07785 288 072 or at adam.mantzos@gmail.com to find out more.
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HOLY TRINITY “WELCOME ROOM”

With winter giving way to spring, The Warm Room at Holy Trinity becomes the
Welcome Room through summer and up to the start of autumn.
   The Welcome Room sessions are every Thursday from 2pm-4pm in the Holy
Trinity Church Room, beginning on Thursday 3rd April.
   All the usual elements [except soup] are in place – tea/coffee, biscuits [and usually
cakes] – great company, chat, puzzles, crafts, cards and Qwirkle – all wrapped up
with lots of laughter and fun.
   A reminder that everyone in Cleeve and Claverham is welcome to come along
and chill out with friends old and new, hosted by your Warm Room ladies.
 If you need any more details, ring Lin on 838515.

FOCOS (Friends Of Cleeve Over Sixties)
Winning numbers for the FOCOS lottery

1st February  2 Jeanette Cave
22nd February  5 Enid and Ron Pring
1st March  53 Kath Hunt

Congratulation to all our winners and, as ever, we are grateful to all our players as
the lottery underpins all our other fund raising.
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CONGRESBURY SINGERS

Congresbury Singers present "A Taste of
the Baroque", Sat 5th April @ 7.30 @ St
Andrews Church, Congresbury..
   Tickets £12 inc refreshments from P0 &
Re-store or on the door.

Carol Bacon
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FOCOS BINGO EVENING
FRIDAY 24TH APRIL – CLEEVE VILLAGE HALL

There is still time to book a place at the FOCOS Bingo Evening. As ever, there will
be good food, great fun and super prizes. A bar will be available for the evening at
the Hall, so we would suggest an arrival around 7.15pm, for the delicious supper to
be served at 7.30pm.
Tickets are just £10 to include a hot supper and a sweet [vegetarian options are
available], plus 6 games of Bingo. Every game has great prizes guaranteed for a line
and a full house. Tickets available from the

FOCOS BINGO HOT LINE on 838515 or 832917.
Also - transport is available from your home to the Hall and back again – just ask for
a lift when you book.
All profits will help to provide for the completely free FOCOS Mystery Outing for 2025,
with the date [but not the details of day] for this ever popular and always
oversubscribed event actually being announced on Bingo Night.

YATTON MUSIC SOCIETY
Piano and cello concert at St Mary’s Yatton, Saturday 7.30pm April 26th

Harry and Alisa Nowakowski-Fox will make a welcome return to St Mary’s with a
brilliant performance of piano solos by Harry and piano cello duets by Harry and Alisa.
Their programme will include beautiful music by Beethoven, Medtner, Bach and
Mendelssohn. Harry is an international Steinway Artist and one of the most notable
British Pianists of his generation. His wife Alisa regularly appears as a guest cellist
at venues including the Orchestra of the Royal Opera House, and the Scottish and
Welsh National Opera Orchestras. An evening of outstanding talent for everyone to
enjoy.
   For details of the Yatton Music Society and this concert please visit:
www.yms.org.uk

NAILSEA DISTRICT LEG CLUB

Saturday 17 May outside Waitrose – is the date for the famous stall selling handbags,
backpacks, small suitcases, holdalls and purses. Please come to support and buy,
but before then please support by donating unwanted items of that ilk, in good
condition please. These can be left at 65 Nailsea High Street (to whom Leg Club is
very grateful), and please check inside,  you’d be surprised at what’s been found!

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Mulch winter flowering heathers with ericaceous compost (which has a low pH). After
flowering, trim the dead heads off to keep the plants compact.
   Prune side shoots on grape vines back to five leaves on non fruiting laterals and
two buds beyond flower clusters.
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HOLY TRINITY PANCAKE LUNCH and LENT LUNCH

On Shrove Tuesday there was a super turnout of parishioners, villagers from Cleeve
and Claverham, together with Mothers’ Union members from nearby branches who
all enjoyed soup, filled rolls and two sweet pancakes, plus a convivial chat with friends
and neighbours at Cleeve Village Hall.
   The following Tuesday we welcomed over 50 people into the Church Room at Holy
Trinity for the Lent Lunch. This was bit more frugal than pancakes, being in Lent, but
soup, roll and fruit were well received, with a naughty fruit pie on offer for those
adverse to fruit!!
   Thank you to everyone who came and supported these events, and also to those
who worked so hard and helped to make both events so enjoyable and successful.
   Finally, thanks to everybody’s generosity, we have been able to send:-
from the Pancake Lunch - £683.25 to Clevedon Foodbank and £250.00 to the
Mothers’ Union to help with their work of their UK charity ‘Away From It All’;
and from the Lent Lunch - £331.00 to the Clewer Initiative, for its work to eradicate
modern day slavery in this country.

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Sweet corn can be sown in cell trays inside but delay planting out until next month.
   Plant basil in pots or in the borders between your tomatoes. It always does better
inside.
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CLEEVE PARISH ANNUAL MEETING
In the Village Hall on Tuesday 15th April 2025

at 7.00pm

Tea/coffee and biscuits on Arrival

A G E N D A
Such persons only as are registered as local government electors for the Parish will
be entitled to vote at the meeting but the meeting will be open to the public to attend
unless the Parish meeting shall direct otherwise.
 The business to be transacted at the meeting will be as follows:

1. Chairman’s welcome to the public
2. Apologies for Absence
3. Agreement of the minutes of the meeting of 16 April 2024
4. Chairman’s Summary of the Year
5. Questions to your Councillors and District Councillor
6. Ideas electors may have for improving the quality of life for Cleeve

residents.
7. Close of business

Andy Warren
Clerk to Cleeve Parish Council

Dated 01 April 2024

YATTON LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY
Tuesday April 1st

Talk by Martin Powell on the Maid of the Haystack. 7 30pm Yatton Methodist Church
BS49 4DW. Contact yattonlocalhistorysoc@gmail.com

Marianne Pitman

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Pot indoor plants into bigger pots but check that they need it first! Gently knock the
plant out of the pot and, if the roots are covering most of the compost, the plant will
benefit from moving into a pot one or two sizes bigger. If they aren’t yet then wait a
while.
   Plant main crop potatoes. Early varieties may need earthing up to exclude the light
from the tubers. Cover shoots with fleece to protect from frost damage.
   Plant outdoor grape vines in well drained soils in full sun. A pH of around 6.5 -7 is
preferred.

mailto:yattonlocalhistorysoc@gmail.com
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STAR 65 BEREAVEMENT GROUP

Free and open drop in sessions to our
peer supported Bereavement and

Loss group every 2nd and 4th
Wednesday 4-6pm and Saturday

12-noon at 65 High Street, Nailsea.
Come and chat or just listen.

For information contact:
Pam Lambert 01275 462820

or 07977 9564
Gill Atkinson 07722 298550

COMMUNITY RESILIENCE

The Village Hall is the
assembly point and operating
base for the community
resilience team (when
mobilised) providing help
and assistance in an
emergency.

So if you need (or are willing to
offer) help in an emergency and
can not contact Community
Resilience by phone please go
along to the village hall.

Contact details for Community
Resilience can be found in
the directory at the back of
this magazine

AAC Advertising Rates
Eighth page - £52.50 p.a.
Quarter page - £105 p.a.
Half page - £185 p.a.
Full page - £290 p.a.
Back page - £370 p.a.

Interested? Contact us for details
5,000 copies published annually

and read by many more
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CLEEVE TENNIS CLUB

Our Chairman and assistant coach Phil Stackhouse has been raising money for the
club and Macmillan Cancer support, the first event was held in October which was a
Quiz night and Auction we raised just under £1500.00  and the second event was
held 7th March which was a race night raising around £1200.00 the biggest donation
for this event was given from Howards Group which was amazing, having gone
through head and neck cancer last year Phil felt he wanted to help raise money for
Macmillan as they help so many cancer victims, two more events will follow later in
the year.
   A Junior Tennis Tournament  is to be held at the Club on Saturday 5th April 9.00
this has been funded again by the Yeo Valley Lions for the fourth year and we have
invited Congresbury, Wrington and Backwell Tennis Clubs to participate again. It’s
a great event with refreshments and food, please feel free to support
   We have brand new Led lights following our successful grant application from the
National Grid and also we have a brand new surface on the second court having
received money from the airport, the courts look incredible, lots more improvements
are planned
Cleeve Tennis Club are always on the lookout for new members so please feel free
to come along, the first two session are free, club nights are on Wednesday eve from
7.00pm and Sunday evening from 6.00
 For more information please contact Phil on 07971444501
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SPRINGTIME IN NORTH SOMERSET.

One thing I notice more than anything while travelling around the beautiful area we
live in is colour. As we are seeing the end of winter, the grass in the fields has started
to change from the dull greens and yellows of the last few months to a vibrant green.
It’s a sign nature is coming out of hibernation and we can look forward to some
warmer weather. As winter ends with mornings getting lighter earlier and evenings
drawing out so spring flowers start to appear. The white of snowdrops in January are
followed by, crocus, daffodils and primroses in February and March and can be seen
along many of our roadside verges. If you get a chance to explore our local
woodlands no doubt you will find bluebells. This is an ancient woodland flower that
forms a carpet of blue in late spring. A carpet that should be admired and not walked
on! Whilst these flowers make a fantastic view, they also provide much needed food
for insects. Later flowers such as dog violet, cow parsley, and daisies provide a
fantastic source of food for pollinators. These flowers are found widely across British
farmland. In some cases, the farmer has planted them but, in the majority, the farmer
has just looked after them to make sure they are there and flower year after year.
Areas of fields that aren’t very productive are often left uncultivated. Nature doesn’t
take long to self-seed and develop and before long there is a small area of pollen
and nectar producing plants which bees and butterflies thrive on. There are aspects
of local flower life shared with few other areas. The distinctive yellow flowers of gorse
can be seen in various places on the Mendips and if you have the chance to walk
through it you will be enveloped by the smell of coconut. Whilst gorse can be found
in many places around the UK the same can’t be said about the Cheddar Pink. The
Cheddar Pink is a rare and protected flower found in Cheddar Gorge and the
immediately surrounding area. Some can be found on a rocky outcrop on farmland
just past the top of the Gorge. They are out of reach of the cattle which graze the
rough grassland surrounding the outcrop so are defended by nature. Every year in
June they become a vision of pink with a series of five petalled flowers clumped
together on a couple of limestone steps. We are very lucky living where we do. There
is so much to see and the flowers of our farm and woodlands are just a part of it.

Nick Green

WORLD BOOK DAY AT COURT DE WYCK

 The celebrations at Court de Wyck for World Book Day were a huge success. Instead
of dressing as book characters, this year the children and staff took a creative twist
and dressed up as words.  Imaginative costumes covering a huge variety of words,
along with the fun everyone had exploring the power of language and words, made
for a very special day.

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Keep a few corners wild and somewhat untidy. This will be preferred by wildlife to
tidy and intensively cultivated areas.
  It’s not too late to hang up bird nesting boxes. We have a great range.
  Remove winter protection from tender and exotic plants like bananas and tree ferns.
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MODERN DAY SLAVERY

On 18 February Cleeve Mothers Union had a guest speaker, Alastair Redfern, Chair
of the Clewer Initiative (the Church of England’s response to modern slavery).  Alastair
spoke about modern day slavery and the dreadful impact this has on vulnerable
people.  So many of the world’s problems fuel this dreadful trade: conflict, poverty,
migration, famine, social upheaval.  Criminal gangs prey on vulnerable people,
sometimes bringing them illegally into the country, retaining their passports and
forcing them to work for no wages and often in shocking conditions.  Modern day
slavery is amongst the highest earning activities for criminal gangs, organised by
complex, international networks making it hard for the police to find the key people.
And yet it is lies not far beneath the surface particularly where low paid, transient
work is involved: car washes, agency cleaners, seasonal workers, prostitution, care
workers, cheap clothes from overseas that have been produced by exploited workers.
Alastair mentioned awful stories of how gangs in this country identify vulnerable
people, for example outside food banks, and how they begin to exert control over
them.  He encouraged us all to open our eyes to these things, become more aware
and care for those around us.

NORTH SOMERSET ARTS WEEK
MAY 3RD – MAY 11TH 2025

There are several venues in and around Cleeve at this year’s Arts Week. Claire Hall
will be exhibiting at her studio in Chelvey Batch. Brockley Hall and Cleeve nursery
are showcasing the work of 5 artists with paintings, enamels and glass among others.
Holy Trinity Church will be the temporary home to 12 artists showing paintings, prints,
textiles, jewellery, printmaking and various other disciplines. The North Somerset
Embroidery and Textile Group is joining in with a 2-day exhibition at Cleeve Village
Hall and will be offering a canvaswork workshop on both afternoons. Paul and Renate
will be opening their home as usual, where they will be joined by a mixed media artist.
   And there will be three venues in Claverham – St. Barnabas Church, where you
will find jewellery, wire sculptures and ‘The Feather Lady’, plus another 7 artists in
the Barn Gallery at the Meeting House and the Meeting House itself, where visitors
can admire paintings, ceramics, mixed media and mosaics.
   Details about opening times as well as information on all the other venues in North
Somerset can be found on the website www.northsomersetarts.org as well as in the
brochures, which will be widely available in local shops and other locations.

Elke Davies

TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Cut the old flowers off Mahonias. If you cut a little of the stem too then it may
encourage more branching. Varieties that regularly produce the lovely blue berries
such as M. aquifolium should not be pruned.
   Trim your lawn edges as this simple task has a remarkable effect on the overall
impact of your garden. If the edges have become irregular, use a half moon edging
iron (stainless steel ones are best) to sharpen them up.
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CLEEVE PARISH COUNCIL

Council Meetings
Meetings are held in Cleeve Village Hall on the 2nd Tuesday of each month (except
August and December when no meetings are held).
  Details of meetings, agendas and minutes continue to be published on our website.
  You can access our website at www.cleeveparishcouncil.co.uk  or via this QR code

Community Governance Review 2025: This Consultation has been published by
North Somerset Council and looks at Parish representation:-
   Community Governance Review: 2025 North Somerset Council will be undertak-
ing a Community Governance Review (CGR) this year of all parishes within its area.
Further information can be found on our website at www.n-somerset.gov.uk/cgr,
which we will keep updated throughout the process. The consultation will run from
21 February to 30 April 2025.
Annual Parish Meeting: The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th

April at 7.00pm in Cleeve Village Hall. Please see separate notice in this magazine.
BT Payphone on Pound Green: We have been advised that, due to lack of use, the
BT Payphone on Pound Green will be taken out of service.
   A notice has been placed on the phone box and, if you think it should stay you can
make representations until 03 June 2025.
   BT will take account of representations made when making the final decision. The
reasons for the decision will be published on www.bt.com/payphones/service).
If you have any questions or want to make representations, please email
btp.authorisation.team@bt.com
   Another option may be for any interested group to ‘adopt’ the phone box and turn
it  into something completely different. With payphone usage falling boxes have been
reinvented as cafes, mini-libraries, and defibrillator sites. Communities can adopt
most red boxes for just £1.
Facebook and Website
You will find us on Facebook if you search Cleeve Parish Council and like our page.
We update various issues of local interest, and activities of the Parish Council.
   We are also pleased to post a link on our website to view the current “All About
Cleeve” each month.

Andy Warren
Clerk to Cleeve Parish Council

I can be contacted on 07932 191964 and by email on
cleeveparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk www.cleeveparishcouncil.co.uk

TIP FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Feed citrus plants with a higher nitrogen liquid feed.
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PLANT OF THE MONTH
BEAUTIFUL BLUEBELLS

Hyacinthoides non-scripta, or the common bluebell, is one of the UK’s most cherished,
iconic wild flowers to grace ancient woodland.
   April sees local woods and hedgerows carpeted with breathtaking blue hues that
cover areas in vast swathes. As well as enthralling us, bluebells are tremendously
beneficial to wildlife from bees and butterflies to even hoverflies who crave their
nectar.
   These beautiful deep violet-blue flowers emit a sweet scent that epitomises spring.
Seek out your nearest bluebell wood but tread carefully, their succulent leaves
damage easily.
   It is illegal to dig up bluebells in the UK, they are protected under the Wildlife and
Countryside Act of 1981 so get down to your local garden centre and grab some
flowering bulbs to pot up or plant out and bring a little bit of woodland to your garden.
   The vigorous Spanish bluebell, Hyacinthoides hispanica, was introduced as a
garden plant in the 17th century but has caused problems through cross pollination
creating a hybrid bluebell so although Spanish bluebells are not banned or on the
UK’s invasive plant list be cautious not to grow them near native bluebells. Spanish
bluebells are easy to identify as they are lighter in colour, larger and stand tall and
upright without the desirable, dainty droop of English bluebells.
   Steeped in folklore, bluebells are linked with fairies and witches; ring one of the
bells to summon a fairy but mind out, you might find one sheltering in a flower from
the rain! Bluebells do traditionally have an association with bad luck but I prefer to
focus on the positive aspect of this gorgeous flower as a symbol of everlasting love.

Debi Holland

GOBLIN COMBE BLUEBELL WOODS
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POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Cleeve (Good News)
Tuesday & Friday 09.00 – 12.00
Claverham (Village Hall)
Monday & Wednesday 09.00 -12.00

LOCAL POST-BOX COLLECTION TIMES

Mon-Fri Sat.
Woodview Drive  9.00am 7.00am
Bishops Road 9.00am 7.00am
Main Road (Old PO) 9.00pm 7.00am
Yatton PO 5.45pm 11.15am
Congresbury PO 5.15pm 11.15am
Congresbury Broad St 5.30pm 9.00am
Backwell PO 5.30pm 12.15pm
Clevedon Delivery Office 6.00pm



18

CLEEVE CRICKET 2025 SEASON

As Winter at last gives way to Spring, it won’t be long before we look forward to the
new 2025 Cricket Season starting in May.
   Net practice outdoors resumes here at Cleeve at the start of April, once the clocks
change.
   Both 1st & 2nds XIs are looking forward to another competitive season after the
1st Team finished a very creditable mid table in the top division and the 2nds gaining
promotion having won  their  league last year.
   There will also be a Sunday Development Xl for younger players and a few old
codgers !
 New players are more than welcome to come along once practice begins.

   For younger age groups there is an U11 team starting, practicing on a Friday and
playing Sunday mornings
 For younger children the club is again running its ECB AllStars program

for (U8s) and Dynamos (9-11s) every Friday night starting the first Friday night in
May @ 6pm.
   The club would be delighted to see local children join us in participating in organised
soft ball cricket
   For the Parents who might look forward for a little refreshment at the end of a busy
week, you can look forward to The Sinclair Pavilion Bar being open from 6:30 Friday
evenings
 We look forward to seeing you in the Summer !

Mark Jones

WORLD BOOK DAY
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APRIL
Yatton Local History Society. April 1st. Yatton Methodist Church. 7:30pm
Congresbury Singers. April 5th.  St Andrews Church, Congresbury. 7:30pm
Ceilidh Dance. April 12th. Yatton Village Hall. 7:30pm
Cleeve Parish Annual Meeting. Aprl 15th. Cleeve Village Hall. 7:00pm
SportingFest. April 25th. King George Playing Field. 1pm - 11:15pm
Focos Bingo Evening. April 25th. Cleeve Village Hall. 7:15pm
Yatton Music Society. April 26th. St Mary’s Church, Yatton. 7:30pm

MAY
North Somerset Arts Week. Various Locations. May 3rd - 11th

ONGOING

Cleeve Knitting Knights. Sundays. Alterknit Universe. 1 - 5pm
Council Meetings. 2nd Tuesday each month except August and December. Cleeve

Village Hall. 7:30pm
Nailsea District Leg Club. Wednesdays. Nailsea Tithe Barn. For all registered

patients with Tyntesfield Medical Group. No appointments necessary. For details
ring Carole Brooke 07954 034989:30 - 11:30am

Welcome Room. Holy Trinity Church, Thursdays. Noon - 4pm

VILLAGE DIARY
of
EVENTS IN AND AROUND CLEEVE

LOCAL MARKETS
1st Saturday of month - Kingston Seymour
2nd Saturday of month - Kenn & Yatton
3rd Saturday of month - Claverham
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LOCAL DIRECTORY
ALL CODES 01934 UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED

Chemists Backwell (01275) 462386
 Yatton 832366
Claverham Meeting House and Cottage Tom & Margaret Leidorfer 834663
Clavertots Gill Symes gsymes09@aol.com  07876413511
Cleeve Guides Helen Mortimer (01454) 771957
Cleeve Scouts/Cubs Steve Atrill 833912
Cleeve Toddlers Gill Symes gsymes09@aol.com  07876413511
Community Resilience  Steve Molloy 834412 / 07988 656023
 Ross Floyd (01275) 462211 / 07974 308398
Court de Wyck School Assc Sarah Palmer (01275) 462068
Cricket Club cleevecricketclub@outlook.com John Hance 07881 374958
Cricket Youth Team Carey Elswood cleevecc@yahoo.com
Dentist Cleeve 835753
Dog Training Mrs Herman 834498
Dog Warden - Environmentalprotectiongeneralenquiries@n-somerset.gov.Uk (01275) 888802
FOCOS Mrs Gill Roe 832917
Football (Sporting Weston Football) Gary Booth sportingwestonfc@gmail.com  07971 952705
Holy Trinity (Churchwardens) Dave Mortimer 838515
Holy Trinity (Team Ministry) c/o Team Office 832184
Leg Clinic Carole Brooke 07954 302498
 Sandy Riley (01275) 853547
Medical Centres Backwell (01275) 465100
 Yatton 839820
Mothers’ Union Andrea Stoddart 832458
Noise nuisance Noise Control Officer 634847
North Somerset Council (All Departments) 888888
Parochial Church Council Dave Mortimer 838515
Parish Council Andy Warren 07932 191964
Playing Field Trustees Alice Jones 877208
POLICE (NON-999 calls)  101
Post Offices Backwell (01275) 462721
 Yatton 832201
 Cleeve (Good News) 833295
 Claverham (Village Hall) 876581
Registrar Births, Marriages, Deaths 622669
Sinclair Pavilion (Bookings) Alice Jones 877208
 Colin Warren 07944 758510
Table Tennis Club Mr Mike Withyman 833986
Tennis Club cleevetennisclub@gmail.com 835150
Tennis Club Junior Coaching John Tate (johntatetennis@talk21.com)

(01275) 464373
Village Agent Maxine Gilman 07967 344766
Village Hall Bookings Mrs Gill Roe 832917
Village Hall Secretary Diana Cook 834621
YACWAG (Wildlife Action) Mr. Chris Moore 838282
Yatton History Society Mrs Marianne Pitman 838801
Yatton Horticultural Society Mrs Joan Pittock 832790
Yatton Music Society David Ford 830255
Yatton Ramblers Peter Marshall 833916

mailto:Environmentalprotectiongeneralenquiries@n-somerset.gov.Uk
mailto:sportingwestonfc@gmai.com
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